
 

 
Chinese Catholic Monthly Newsletter No. 352, Sep. 2022 

 

S
t.

 E
li

za
be

th
 A

nn
 S

et
on

 C
hu

rc
h 

18
35
 L
ar
k
v
an
e 
R
o
ad
 

R
o
w
la
n
d
 H

ei
g
h
ts
, 
C
A
 9
17
4
8
 

 R
e
tu

rn
 S

e
rv

ic
e
 R

e
q
u
e
s
te

d
 

 

N
O

N
-P

R
O

F
IT

 O
R

G
. 

U
S

 P
O

S
T
A

G
E

 

P
A

ID
 

C
IT

Y
 O

F
 I
N

D
U

S
T

R
Y
, 
C

A
 

P
E

R
M

IT
 N

O
. 
4
1
0
3
 







!



"##$ %&'( )#* +,&!-##* ./!

)*0!)1#*!2345*6,/0!789



 

 

 

 

 

 

1989

 

 

 

 

1997



Rev. Deacon John Liu





!



 

 

1980

!

 

 



 

--- 

 

 

 



!

!

!

!

!

!

!

!

!

   

!!

  



 CHOICE 

 

( ) 

 

 CHOICE 

 

 CHOICE 

 



! 

! 

! 

! 

! 

! 

! 

https://youtu.be/0oJjg3CUaBk

-&6&*!75:;$&*(

! 

! 

! 



community from St. Thomas Aquinas, St. Elizabeth Ann Seton and St. 

Bridget. Each of these ministry roles has its own challenges and obstacles, 
but I really do enjoy the process of learning and coming up with solutions 

when issues arise. It's in Firemark ministry that I learned to work in harmony 
with young adults from three parishes. It moved me to take my leadership 

skills to a new level. I learned to take the initiative of contacting our camp 

site and making reservations. I also learned how to request insurance for the 
youth from the Archdiocese during camp. I had to admit in the first few 

years, I was very nervous and worried about not having a successful camp 
that I couldn't sleep the night before camp. But in each and every year, God 

has blessed the core team so that everything falls into the right places 

despite sudden situations. The most rewarding experience is to see how the 
youth have grown spiritually throughout the years. A few of the high 

schoolers from the early camps have graduated from college and returned 
to help out serving on the core team! This is definitely the fruit of Holy Spirit 

being harvested. 

In the Gospel of Luke 10:38-42 where Jesus visits Martha and Mary, 

Martha was busy serving The Lord while Mary sat by Jesus to listen to him 

speak. Martha then complained to Jesus that Mary was not helping. Jesus 

replied that she is anxious and worried about many things. Mary chose the 
only necessary thing, and it will not be taken away from her. For all these 

years I have been Martha,  but I want the experience of Mary. So, during this 
time, I enjoyed parish hopping to attend Mass at other Catholic Churches. I 

focused and enjoyed the experience of liturgies sitting in the congregation. I 

followed and watched YouTube videos of various priests and Catholic 
speakers. I did more spiritual readings. I also continued to pray the rosary 

and Divine Mercy chaplet daily.  

I see that serving God is like a long journey. There are ups and down on the 
road, not to mention obstacles that happen occasionally. While serving, I 

should also focus on resting and pray for peace and joy in my heart. I shall 
be ready when Jesus calls me to serve Him anytime. I will then be able to 

love and serve Him with all my heart, soul, mind and strength. 

Sabbatical for the Journey 
Teresa Lee 

As a person who has always enjoyed serving various ministries, it never 
occurred to me that one day I would choose to take a break from all 

ministries that I am involved with at church. If I don't have the enthusiasm 

and love for God, how am I going to bring the Gospel to others? After two 
years of serving the youth virtually during the Covid-19 pandemic, the core 

team of Firemark decided to cancel camp this year so that we can all take a 
break to enrich our own spiritual growth. I thought it's the right timing and a 

good idea that I should take a break from all the ministries that I am involved 

with. I feel there is a need to reconnect with God and spend more time in my 
private prayers so that I will rekindle the fire to serve God again. 

I didn't make this decision on the spur of the moment. Since 2018, I have 

talked to spiritual directors at CACCLC (California Chinese Catholic Living 
Camp) about my spiritual desolation. I felt burned out at times. I also felt that 

God was so far away that my prayers were mundane, dry and not sincerely 
from the bottom of my heart. I understand this is part of my spiritual journey, 

and I want to take this time to reflect on my relationship with Jesus and to 

reestablish the intimacy with him that I once had. 

But in my prayers recently, I cannot help but reflect and meditate on all the 
blessings God had bestowed on me. Ever since I was confirmed in 2004, I 

have served as usher, lector, Eucharistic Minister, sacristan, altar server, 
and sang in Agape, the young adult choir at St. Thomas Aquinas Church at 

Mass.  I was blessed to be given the opportunity to be the young adult Mass 
coordinator for a few years too. There were times when the lectors forgot to 

show up at young adult Mass to read the prayer intentions, and I had to go 

up to the ambo and read from my phone at the last minute! That was nerve 
racking! Altar serving is always enjoyable, even when dealing with chaos 

behind the scenes during Easter Vigil Mass! Looking back at all those 
situations, I now realized how much grace and hidden blessings that I have 

received from God throughout the years.  

Even though I did not have much experience working with youth, I got 

involved with Firemark ministry, serving high school youth from the Chinese 
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